TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

DECEMBER 13, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Scott, Walworth, Spencer, Tomlinson, Goossen and King

Absent:  Jorgensen

Others:  Briggs, Grobbel

Audience:  2

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.

2. Agenda:  Change item 8 to read:  8a. Zoning Ordinance Definitions, 8b. Noise Ordinance and 8c. A-Ga-Ming.  Postpone item 6 Heidi Schafer until next month.  Motion by Walworth to approve changes was seconded and passed 6-0.

3. Correspondence, etc.  1. Commissioners should have now received their copy of the Local Gap Analysis from the Watershed Council.  Heidi Schaffer will be here next month to discuss Storm Water Management.  2. Fred Pryor Seminar on February 14th, How to Manage Conflict & Confrontation.  3. If you use a “group” click for PC business, don’t forget to delete Jessica from the list and add Maryanne Jorgensen.  Please change Larry Tomlinson’s email address to:  eei@MTU.EDU.  Grobbel asked for Larry to send a sample to everyone so they would have it in their systems.  

4. Motion by Walworth to approve the Minutes of November 8, 2011 as prepared was seconded and passed 6-0.

5. Concerns of the Public:  There were none.

6. Postponed until next month.

7. Village Zoning Audit Review.  Because the aerial photos were not available tonight, discussion was delayed until they are.  Tomlinson mentioned the Board was waiting for the revisions to Village Zoning, where certain areas can have business opportunities as a matter of right.  The Board has already created a separate fee for Special Use Permits without a Site Plan Review. Spencer asked for something in writing as far as the Board’s request about the subject. The Commissioners were reminded there will probably be no action on this issue until the summer residents come back.  Work on boundaries is next.
8. A.  ZO Definitions:  The sub committee met last week and they are making steady progress.  They have been looking at buildings, structures, accessory use, R1, R2, R3 and single family home.  They are trying to get away from using words like “family”, as a definition can be difficult.  Grobbel added they are trying to simplify and cut language where they can.  This brings up the question “what do we want?” and what ripple effect changes will have on the Zoning Ordinance.  Tomlinson suggested they also look at definitions used within the law by the assessor.
B.  Noise Ordinance:  Scott mentioned that, according to Tomlinson, an ordinance had been discussed by the Board several times in the past, and basically, they don’t want to pursue a noise ordinance.  Scott believed that, perhaps, because of weddings at A-Ga-Ming and their potential PUD rezoning, we should look at this again.  Spencer commented that when he was supervisor there seemed to be some interest in pursuing it, but nothing was finalized.  He also stated that he received more noise complaints about fireworks than he ever got about A-Ga-Ming.  Tomlinson commented the Board did not want to pass anything that the sheriff couldn’t (wouldn’t) enforce.  Spencer clarified that, if ordinance language was shared by other townships, the sheriff would enforce (there is an agreement on file in the clerk’s office).  Scott suggested the PC send a letter to the Board with the sample ordinance, including new facts, and ask them to reconsider.  Scott was asked to present a draft to the commissioners next month before he sends it on.
C.  A-Ga-Ming:  At the pre-application meeting, A-Ga-Ming discussed their plans for rezoning to PUD.  Questions about rezoning a portion of the property and also perimeter setbacks needed legal advice and Grobbel had contacted Graham about those issues. Because of the response, the thought was that A-Ga-Ming will probably change their plans and rezone the entire property to PUD.  Grobbel felt that process would take approximately 4-6 months.  At the meeting they went through what they can and cannot do.  We now wait for a request for a new pre app meeting with new plans.  Spencer wondered if they intend to continue to operate in violation of the ZBA interpretation of 2008.  Grobbel felt that under the new PUD if there were a problem the Township would have clear authority to deal with the issue.  Scott felt it incumbent upon the Township to make people comply with the Zoning Ordinance.  According to Tomlinson, the Board had asked the Supervisor to instruct the Zoning Administrator that when he sends out a zoning violation the Township Board be carbon copied so the Board knows there has been a violation, as the Board needs to enforce the ordinance.  Spencer asked the Board to remind the Zoning Administration to enforce the ZO, as part of his job description.
9.  
The Commission discussed an email and photo received from Bruce Laidlaw suggesting amending the Zoning Ordinance to require the lakefront setback of 50 feet be measured from the bluff line rather than the high water mark on Lake Michigan. The Commission promised to keep it in mind for possible action.

10.  Concerns of the Public:  From the audience, Brenda Miller addressed the Commission as representative for Leslie Lee, who owns two lakefront cottages on Torch Lake in the Village of Eastport.  Miller was here tonight to submit a Special Use Permit to allow weekly rentals in those facilities.  With the lack of lodging facilities in the township she felt that the ban on weekly rentals should be readdressed.  The Public Hearing for this will be held on January 10, 2012.
11.  Concerns of the PC:  1. Scott will be unable to attend the August 2012 meeting; 2. Tomlinson attended Attorney General’s meeting on Medical Marijuana.  As far as our Ordinance goes, we did it right; 3.  Spencer mentioned the Master Plan update and suggested Grobbel begin the work on that process.  Scott asked Grobbel for price quotes to help him with budgeting for next year.  Grobbel will submit that by January’s meeting.  He asked the PC to re-acquaint themselves with the current Land Use Plan; 4. For the record, Tomlinson stated that Leslie Lee is a cousin of his.
12.  With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:28 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

